
Dear Committee Members, 
 
I ask that our state’s plan to address the economic challenges of COVID-19 pandemic 
include provisions that incorporate the Oregon Worker Relief Fund  as proposed by 
Causa Oregon and other immigrant-serving organizations and coalitions around the 
state (proposal attached). Many contributing immigrant Oregonians have lost their jobs--
and thus their wages--because of the pandemic and have no access to any wage 
replacement program such as Oregon's Unemployment Insurance program. We want to 
ensure that workers who are not eligible for Unemployment Insurance benefits are 
included. Some of these UI-ineligible workers are the backbone of the agricultural, 
restaurant, and lodging industries. We must not leave them behind. Stand for all 
workers. 
 
Sincerely, 
David Saez 
 
 
 
Note: Please use discretion with your personal information in written testimony (i.e., do not add 
personal information you do not want the public to see). All meeting materials, including your name and 
any personal information contained in the submitted documents, are posted to the Oregon Legislative 
Information System (OLIS) and are accessible to all major search engines, including Google, Bing, and 
Yahoo. 
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Oregon Worker Relief Fund 
March 22st, 2020 

Overview 

As COVID-19 continues to affect low-wage employees, we continue to see a high level of 

unemployment for the communities we serve. ​Many gainfully employed Oregonians who are 

immigrants (and contribute to our collective prosperity) have lost their jobs--and thus their 

wages--because of the pandemic and have no access to any wage replacement program such as the 

federal Unemployment Insurance program. This has immediate harsh impacts such as housing and 

food insecurity and long-term impacts for these immigrant families.​ We understand that the 

committee is currently developing a policy approach for COVID-19. We want to ensure workers 

who are ineligible for UI benefits are included.  

We solve this problem by creating a rapid community-based grant system. The OWRF program 

emulates a wage replacement program.​ We ask our state government to set up an emergency 

fund for non-profit organizations of the state who serve restaurant workers, care-givers, 

immigrants, refugees, day laborers, farmworkers, and people of color, all of whom contribute to 

the collectively prosperity of Oregon and will be disproportionately impacted by the wage loss 

caused by COVID-19.  

Proposal Goals/ Request 

1. Provide financial relief to Oregonians that cannot access public benefits: ​Many 

Oregonian immigrants fall under classifications that make them ineligible for 

unemployment insurance (UI). For instance, many Oregonians operate as independent 

contractors or are ineligible for public benefits due to their immigration classification. 

The Oregon Worker Relief Fund would provide temporary financial support for those that 

are falling through the crack during our current pandemic. 

2. Allocate funds for Community-Based Organizations (CBO) to distribute:​ Oregonians 

often face difficulty accessing public benefits. More recently, our immigrant community 



faces fear of any government interaction due to increased immigration enforcement and 

public charge rules. State non-profit organizations, with the support of the state and a 

lead non-profit entity, will create an equitable alternative system of financial relief as a 

temporary measure to combat COVID-19’s effect on our workforce.  


